DRAUGHTON  PARISH  COUNCIL
Minutes of a Meeting of the Council held on Wednesday 17 December 2014 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm
Present:   
Cllr E M Curtis - Chairman



Cllr M Billing




Cllr J Garnett



Cllr S Plunkett

Mrs J Markham – Clerk
In attendance: 





Cty Cllr R Heseltine

1. Apologies for Absence
Cllr R Clayton
2. Disclosure of Interests
Members were invited to disclose any interests (not already listed in the Register of Interests) relevant to the business of the meeting, and, if appropriate, to request dispensation pursuant to paragraph 14 of the Council’s Code of Conduct to participate in the business under discussion and vote on the matter.

Additional Interests disclosed: None.

Dispensation Requests received: None.

3. Minutes of the Council Meeting on 19 November 2014
The Minutes of the Meeting of the Council held on 19 November were taken as read, approved and signed by the Chairman.

4. Matters Arising 
(i) Besom Cottage Trees  The Clerk reported that the arborist had quoted £160 for the cost of either removing the overhanging trees or raising their crowns.  It was agreed to have them removed, and the Clerk was authorised to make arrangements with the arborist for the work to be carried out in the Spring.  This would be publicised on the website, in order that local residents would be made aware of the planned works.
(ii) Christmas tree The Clerk reported that members’ donations had been provided to the Village Hall Trustees and a tree had been acquired.  The Trustees had thanked members for their generous donations. 
(iii) Website The Clerk noted that a meeting was to be held in the New Year with Westbrook, website designers.  Suggestions for the update of the website, including a reset of the classified section, would be discussed with Mr Allen.  The Clerk was authorised to prepare and distribute a letter to all households in the village.  It was agreed that the letter would invite further suggestions for the website update, and would ask for contact details to be provided or renewed for the village email contact list.  The letter would then request specific permission for contact details to be used by the Clerk for the purpose of notifying residents of parish council business and village hall events.
(iv) Donkey Neddy It was reported that Highways were not able to fund the surfacing of the passing places.   Cllr Garnett undertook to effect temporary repairs.  The Clerk was asked to contact Highways again to request that the road surface around the manhole covers opposite Southview Cottages be repaired.
(v) Cutting of verges  A report would be made to a future meeting when further information was available from Skipton Town Council.
(vi) Bolton Abbey Steam Railway  The Clerk reported that the Railway had been asked to provide further information on their planning application; when received, details would be reported to a future meeting.
5. Recording of Meetings
Cllr Plunkett presented a draft policy for the recording of meetings, as now permitted under the Openness of Local Government Regulations 2014.

After discussion, the policy was approved for use if necessary; the document would be listed in the Council’s Publication Scheme and made available for reference and download from the website.
6. Budget and Precept 2015/16
The Clerk introduced a revised draft Budget for 2015/16, noting that it had been amended, as agreed at the last meeting, to increase proposed expenditure on village maintenance so as to include the possible costs of cutting the roadside verges.  The Clerk then reported that the National Association for Local Councils (NALC) had now issued recommendations for clerks’ salary scales 2014-16 and that, if implemented, the recommendations would result in an increase in the Clerk’s salary from £8.43 per hour to £8.60 per hour. 
It was accordingly RESOLVED:

“1. THAT, with effect from 1 April 2015, the hourly rate for the Clerk, set with reference to SCP15 of the Society of Local Council Clerks, be increased to £8.60 per hour, and that the Clerk continue to be remunerated on the basis of 19 hours’ work per month.”
The revision to the draft Budget having been agreed to reflect the increase in the Clerk’s salary, members then discussed the funding of budgeted expenditure.  The Clerk advised on the level of funds available, as carried forward from previous financial years, and noted that the VAT reclaim submitted this financial year had provided an additional receipt of over £600.  Members agreed that a proportion of budgeted expenditure 2015/16, specifically that intended to fund the one-off payment on repairs to the telephone kiosk, should be funded from bank funds available, with the remainder being raised from local taxation.  It was agreed that, by this means, the potential increase in the Local Council tax charge should be managed, if possible, at a level of some 5%.
After full discussion, it was RESOLVED (Proposed: Cllr Billing; seconded: Cllr Garnett):

“2. THAT the draft Budget 2015/16, a copy of which, with accompanying Notes, is attached to these Minutes as an Appendix, be approved, and that it be used as the basis for setting the Parish Precept 2015/16 in order that sufficient funds be made available for budgeted expenditure, taking account also of the level of funds available as carried forward from previous financial years and with a view to managing any potential increase in local taxation, and that the Clerk be authorised to complete the precept form accordingly and arrange for its signature by the Chairman and two other members.”
7. Correspondence

(i) White Rose Update  The newsletter had been circulated by email for information.  It was noted that a consultation on parish polls had been opened; this would be discussed at the next meeting.
(ii) Superfast Broadband  An email from the Head of Group IT for Chatsworth and the Devonshire Group, advising that the Bolton Abbey exchange area (including Draughton) could be considered for superfast broadband in 2015, was noted.
(iii) Yorkshire Dales Millenium Trust Details of an event for young people, “Our environment, our future”, held on 3 December were noted.

(iv) Craven CAB A letter reporting on the work of the CAB was circulated for information.  It was noted that the Budget 2015/16 anticipated the provision of continued support to the CAB, and the Clerk was authorised to write to the Bureau thanking them for their report, and providing the annual contribution of £50.
(v) Craven Area Committee The Committee had met on 11 December.

(vi) Craven Crime and Disorder Committee  Their meeting was taking place concurrently with the Council meeting.
(vii) Craven community projects It was reported that the District Council were continuing to invite proposals for grant funding for community projects.
8. Date of Next Meeting
The next meeting of the Council would be held on 21 January 2015 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.  Apologies were noted from Cllr Billing.
The meeting closed at 8.15pm.

Chairman
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